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November 22, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit a motion to the King County Council that will help ensure the cost-effective and timely completion of the Brightwater project.  

On September 30, 2010, mining resumed on the BT-3 tunnel with a new contractor, Jay Dee/ Coluccio (JDC).  This important milestone followed my issuance of an Executive Determination of Emergency and the council’s adoption of Motion 13188 in response to previous delays in the mining of the BT-3 tunnel.
Motion 13188 allowed the County to enter into the contract with JDC for the BT-3 work, but the Motion also recognized that additional contracting would be necessary to fully address the emergency.

The new BT-3 contractor, JDC, is a joint venture comprised of Jay Dee Contractors, Inc. (Jay Dee) and Frank Coluccio Construction Company (Coluccio).  Both Jay Dee and Coluccio were contractors on the successful Brightwater BT-4 tunnel, and certain work needed to be deleted from their BT-4 contract to facilitate their preparations for assuming the BT-3 work.  However, the deleted BT-4 work is still essential to the cost-effective and timely completion of the overall Brightwater project. 

County staff and the county’s construction management consultant analyzed the cost and schedule impacts of various approaches to accomplish this work and determined that adding the deleted work to the JDC BT-3 contract would result in project completion at the soonest possible time, at the lowest total cost.  Therefore, to provide the efficiency and economy necessary to address the emergency, the enclosed motion extends the waiver of procurement requirements through 2011 for the BT-4 work.
If you have any questions regarding this motion, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.

The decisive action that the county took earlier this year has already benefited this project, and I urge the council to support the enclosed motion. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Cheryle Broom, King County Auditor, King County Auditor’s Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 

    Planning and Performance Management
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Pam Elardo, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP
